30 November 2021
Professor Loraine Gelsthorpe,
Director of the Institute of Criminology 
Law Faculty, University of Cambridge 

Covering Letter -Lana Jeries-Loulou
Dear Madam, 
This letter is to applicate to Visiting Scholar position in the institute of Criminology, University of Cambridge. I am writing to express my interest in Post Doctorate position (visiting scholar) in the institute of Criminology at Cambridge university, as I believe that there is no better place to invest my academic career in criminology than the institute of Criminology at Cambridge University.  
My involvement in research started in my undergraduate studies in the School of Social Work and Social Welfare at the Hebrew University of Jerusalem. I worked as a research assistant with Prof Khoury-Kassabri and Prof Attar-Schwartz. My interest and involvement in research intensified over the years, and I worked as a research coordinator in several studies, exploring school violence, youth delinquency, psychopathology, and compassion. In addition to my work in research, I conducted two research projects of my own. The first was my master’s thesis supervised by Prof Asher Ben-Arieh, in which I examined the “Relations between the Conception of Children's Rights, Religion and Religiosity among Arab Children in Israel”. Secondly, my passion for research led to my decision to complete my doctoral studies in the field of youth involvement in violence and delinquency. I have special interest in this topic not only as a researcher but also as a senior probation officer who has worked for almost ten years with young Arab delinquent detainees and prisoners of both genders. 
The proposed research will be mentored by Prof Maria Ttofi, a leading researcher in the field of criminology, and youth delinquency and violence in particular. Working with her will offer the opportunity of learning from her rich empirical and theoretical knowledge. Prof Ttofi is also an international expert on systematic review analysis. This unique expertise will provide me the tools and skills to conduct systematic reviews in my own research work. 
Post doctorate position is essential for my academic development and will help in my transition to work independently as a researcher in the Institute of Criminology at Cambridge University as part of my postdoctoral studies. The Institute of Criminology is a leading research centre for criminological research, offering me a great opportunity to collaborate with fellow researchers during my post-doctoral research. Joining the Institute will also amplify my engagement in the field of juvenile delinquency and violence in general by attending faculty seminars and workshops, and participating in relevant conferences at the Institute, the Centre for Community, Gender, and Social Justice, and the Cambridge Violence Research Centre.
I am available to start the visiting scholar position from 1 October 2022 until for period of 12 month. Thank you very much for your time and consideration, and I look forward to hearing from you soon. 

Sincerely,
Lana
